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Sensitive: Legal 

8 August 2023 

Mr Enzo Camporeale 
Director, Legal 
Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 
121 Macquarie St 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

NSW Police Force 

By email: 

Dear Mr Camporeale 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes - Gerald Cuthbert: FBI Fingerprint 
Examinations 

We refer to: 

• your letter dated 24 July 2023, concerning the matter of Gerald Cuthbert and the provision of 
fingerprints to the FBI for testing; and 

• my letter dated 26 July 2023 in relation to the same. 

We are instructed the NSWPF provided the requested fingerprints to Mr Chappell of the FBI on 27 
July 2023, who advised that he will make arrangements for the fingerprints to be sent to a number of 
separate jurisdictional databases in the US for analysis. 

The NSWPF did not receive any indication from Mr Chappell as to the time it would take to complete 
that analysis or when the NSWPF could expect to receive a response. 

The NSWPF will update the Inquiry as to any response received from the FBI. 

Yours sincerely 

Katherine Garaty 
Director — Crime Disruption and Special Inquiry Law 
Office of the General Counsel 
NSW Police Force 

3436-8636-9829v1 

OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 


